
 
 

RED ROCK DEMOCRATIC CLUB 
GENERAL MEETING MARCH 23, 2016 

 

Vice President Kris Kolhoss called the meeting to order at 7:10pm due to Dan Kruger was out of town.  

Maureen Mohan led the Pledge of Allegiance for the membership.  

New members were recognized.  
 

Edith Byrd read the Treasurer's report. Ending balance is $2,368.88 after expenses.  

Frank Fopiano moved that the General Meeting minutes from February not be read and it should be approved.  

Rick Cornstuble seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by the membership.   
 

Kris reminded everyone to please pay their 2016 membership dues and to make sure everyone verifies their 

information is up to date.  Kris updated the membership about our Website, Face book and Twitter pages.   
 

Kris announced that the Red Rock Democratic board is working on a Unity/Victory Dinner that is currently 

scheduled for Saturday, June 18th 2016 at Temple Sinai 900 Hill point Road Las Vegas, NV.  Howard Beckerman 

spoke about the dinner - it will be a fund raising dinner to support local candidates. There will be flyers 

available soon. Ticket prices are $99 in advance and $125 at the door.  Signup sheet for volunteers is at check-

in desk.  
 

Kris reminded the membership about the Clark county convention on April 2nd at Cashman Center. Rick 

Cornstuble spoke and reminded anyone who is a delegate or alternate to get on line and register for the 

convention. Early registration is available on Friday, April 1st at 4pm. Volunteers for the convention should 

arrive at 7am on Saturday, 9:30 arrival time for everyone else.  
 

Rick also mentioned the Henderson Democratics Fundraiser is on April 30, 2016.  Tickets are $65-$70.  
 

Speaker for the evening was Annette Magnus from Battle Born Progress.  Annette spoke about issues they are 

currently working on, including Federal Judge issues in Nevada, Gun violence prevention, Marijuana tax, 

Women's issues, ACA, Environment including Gold Butte becoming a National Monument and solar energy 

issues.   
 

Kris introduced local candidates and gave them time to speak on behalf of their campaign.  See sign in sheet 

for candidates. 
 

Beverly Norton was the winner for Pot of Gold and donated $66.00 back to the club.   

Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 pm.  
 

Notes taken by Monica Kolhoss  

Submitted by Ginni Kruger, Recording Secretary 


